John Perry Primary School Charles Road Dagenham Essex **RM10 8UR** 

Tel: 020 8270 4622

Email: office@johnperry.bardaglea.org.uk

Head Teacher: Mr W Pedro



28<sup>th</sup> May 2021

## Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to the Summer Term 2. We hope you had a wonderful half term holiday. As the year draws to a close we will be working with your children to start preparing them for the next academic year. We thank you for your continued support over the last term and look forward to seeing your comments in the reading record when you read with your child.

In English, we will be continuing with non-chronological reports before starting our new book the Singing Ringing Tree. In this unit, we will be looking at narrative writing, focusing on description and building settings through the sense. We will also be looking at text structures in reading and how the structure can affect the style of text and create different effects desired by the author.

In maths, we will be focusing on geometry; looking at 2D and 3D shapes and their properties. We will also be looking at symmetry in 2D shapes and identifying and building nets of 3D shapes. We will also be looking at data handling, involving collecting and analysing data and presenting information in various forms and charts.

We will be continuing with our humanities topic on the 'Anglo Saxon, Picts and Scots', learning about past invaders of the United Kingdom and how they lived. In science we will be learning about 'Animals, including humans'. This unit focuses on the digestive system in humans and animals and the functions of teeth. Children will learn more about herbivores, carnivores and omnivores in the context of teeth, digestion and the food chain. In addition, they will extend their understanding of food chains to more complex chains and food webs. In R.E. we will be learning about weddings in different cultures. In DT, we will be looking at money containers and will be planning and creating using the skill of sewing to make our own money container.

Please continue to help your child to learn their weekly times tables, spelling words (From the National Curriculum's 100 common words for Years 3 and 4) and read regularly. Please ensure that your child brings in their Reading Journal and reading books every Friday so they can be changed. Homework will continue to be given via Google Classroom every week on a Friday. If you cannot access this at home, please inform the class teacher, who can supply a paper copy.

Please make sure that children come into school in their full PE uniform on their designated days. Children should remove any earrings and hair should be tied back before coming to school.

4V Wednesday indoor PE, Friday outdoor PE

4J Thursday indoor PE, Wednesday outdoor PE Wednesday outdoor PE 4K Thursday indoor PE,

We look forward to working with you and your children again this term, as we prepare for another busy term.

Thank you,

Miss Stratton, Mr Nkansah and Mrs Kesavan













